Proposal for a Process of Revising the Bylaws

submitted by Dr. Betty Block and Dr. Craig Turner 02-20-06
for consideration by the 

University Senate Bylaws and Governing Concepts Committee (USBGCC)

Endorsed by USBGCC 02-22-06

(Shared as an information item at the 02-23-06 ECUS meeting)
Consulting Body

· The consulting body should be composed of the most judicious persons available; i.e. those with special interest in the rules or those who would be most likely to discuss the bylaws when they come before the Senate.

· The consulting body has four responsibilities 

· Begin general discussions of desired content
· Appoint a drafting committee 

Drafting of bylaws; Appointment of Subcommittee(s): After conferences on the topics described above, the committee should appoint a drafting subcommittee or several of them for various articles if the bylaws are expected to be long and complex.  Another subcommittee may be needed in the latter case to eliminate inconsistencies, make the style uniform, and make sure that, as far as possible, everything relating to a single subject is placed in the same or adjacent articles . . . (Roberts’s Rules, p. 551)

· Conduct a clear and critical review of drafts with an eye toward long-range effects and the detection and elimination of remaining ambiguities 

· Determine when a draft of the bylaws should be sent to the Senate

Drafting Committee
· Bylaws must remain in compliance with both BOR Policy and Institutional Statutes 

· Bylaws content should be no more restrictive nor more detailed in specification than necessary

· The drafting committee should consult with or include an individual that is well acquainted with parliamentary procedure

· The drafting committee should contain a small number of people with particular interest in bylaws construction

· The drafting committee should include persons having writing ability as prescribed by Robert’s Rules, specifically:
The composition of bylaws is somewhat different from ordinary expository writing, in that it places greater demand on a “tight” clarity and precision in word choice, sentence structure, and punctuation.  In bylaws, as in legal documents of any kind, every punctuation mark may have an important effect; and what is omitted may carry as much significance as what is included.  Indisputability of meaning and application is a more important consideration than “readability,” and the latter must be sacrificed when both cannot be achieved.  Each sentence should be written so as to be impossible to quote out of context; that is, either its complete meaning should be clear without reference to sentences preceding or following, or it should be worded so as to compel the reader to refer to adjoining sentences. . .  (Robert’s Rules, p. 551-2)

We propose that the USB&GCC serve as the consulting committee, and that a drafting committee be appointed by the USB&GCC.  
On 02-22-06, USBGCC appointed the following individuals as the drafting committee 

Dr. Betty Block, Dr. Ken Farr, Mr. Quintus Sibley, Dr. Craig Turner

